If you have a blessing you would like to share with your church family, please send them to the prayerteam@stjohnsgtowntx.com

## PRAYER LIST

Please be in prayer for those on this list and those in your heart.

## A Prayer for People Who Have Problems I May Not Know Anything About

Dear Lord, You know every detail of every person's life. We pray earnestly for wholeness and healing to be granted to these, Your children, knowing that their burdens are in Your hands. In Christ's name we pray, Amen.

\*NOTE: Those names in bold are the newest prayer requests received

- Casey
- Maxine Barzen Arlof
- Sarah Brown
- Porter Click
- Sherri Feeser
- Kate Foehr
- Scott Ingle
- Ken Lesher
- Phil Owens
- Betty Tanner
- Family & Friends of Wallace Atkinson
- Family & Friends of David Crossley
- Charlotte
- Evan
- Scott
- James Adiletta
- Briggs Bagby
- Pastor Roger Clayton
- Longan Dean

- Malinda G
- Julia Gunter
- Chuck Hanstrom
- Gary Keller
- Kay Kimball
- Briana Lindell
- Bill Long
- Wanda Meyer
- Pam Mitchell
- Nathan Smith
- Betty Stinson
- Chuck Tencer
- Family & Friends of Maxine Calloway
- Family & Friends of Ryan Forwood
- Family & Friends of Lonnie Ray Janke
- Family & Friends of Marsha Roper

For a complete prayer list, visit our website at stjohnsgtowntx.com/prayer

You are invited to be in prayer for your brothers and sisters in Christ.

The Prayer Team meets every Monday Morning at 9:30 AM in the Horizon House, 216 E. 10th Street, Georgetown, TX. (corner of Myrtle & E. 10th Street)

## **June Monthly Events**

For a complete list of events at St. John's, visit our Events page on our app or our website

- June 11 Methodist Men Meeting in Family Life Center
- June 19 Church Office Closed in observance of Juneteenth

## Martha's Musings

Georgetown has had a very windy and rainy spring. One of my new primary duties is to pick up the many small branches that become dislodged from our massive red oaks in the front yard. I find this task sort of disheartening, as the majority of these little branches have a sprig of bright green leaves on the end. These branches are healthy! I think the main problem seems to be that they are on the distal end of the branch, far from the main trunk. Think of them as "the news kids on the block". Right here, dear Readers, is where my little mind just wandered off. I pictured our lovely red oaks as the Church, specifically our church, St. John's. The branches shooting out on all sides were a picture of beauty/shade, strength/faith. Yet some of the newest little limbs lay forlornly on the ground. Comparing these little limbs to newer church members, I saw how important it is for those of us in the bigger branches, the ones that have been here a while, to ensure that these new little limbs become incorporated into our church trunk. We need the strong faith in these little limbs, because while they may be new to St. John's, they are not new to faith in God. Those sprigs of healthy green leaves should not be on the ground – they should be strong members of the trunk, the Body of Christ here at St. John's. And with a little effort from the older branches, that is exactly what they will become. May God continue to bless our strong "trunk", so that we may welcome our new "little branches" with open arms as we share our own faith walk and learn from theirs.

Blessings,

Martha Arizpe, St. John's Prayer Team